10 February 1989

Mrs, Howard L. Harmston 49 S. Viola Circle, 51-8 Roosevelt, UT 84066

Dear Mrs. Harmston:

Please allow me to convey my personal domentesces and those of the 306th Bomb Group Association membership to you on the death last June of Howard. I know that those who flew with him and those who served with him while he was a POW will miss him.

I have changed our mailing list to reflect this, and will continue mailing 306th Echoes to you, unless you inform me differently on the enclosed postcard.

If you continue to receive Echoes, and in the future wish to join in the activities of the Association, know that you will be most welcome and that you will not be alone, for a number of widows do attend our reunions. Also, in 1992 we are planning for a 50th anniversary reunion in England of the 306th BG Association, which you may wish to consider.

Sincerely yours,

Russell A. Strong